Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes

February 21, 2014

Meeting was called to order by Ed at 1:05 p.m.

Those present were:  Grace Aquino, Francis Cartwright, Judy Edmond, Kaye Eibeck, Pat Golic, Russ Henzel, Barbara Rippstein, Ed Taschner, Ibis Valles and Bala Visvanahan

Our next meeting will be Wednesday, March 19 at 1:00 p.m. at Barro’s Pizza, 7th Street and Coral Gables, 15440 N. 7th St., Phoenix.

A motion to approve the January meeting minutes was made and Francis moved and Pat seconded.

Webmaster Report

Russ gave the web site activities.

Treasurer’s Report
Francis gave his report showing where we are financially as of this month.  Accepted unanimously.

Scholarship  

Dawn Orgil is working hard on this and has two articles to put in April’s The Bridge.  She has asked Honeywell for more money for the scholarships and is waiting for their reply.

March 7 is the scholarship application deadline.

Barbara suggested we spell out the acronym STEM. (Science. Technology.  Engineering. Math) majors.  Approved.

Programs and Event Status

Day at the Races - 50 people attended.   All had a great time.

Butterfly Trip - Tuesday, March 4.  Kaye reported that 29 people have signed up for the Butterfly trip and 19 for the lunch afterwards.

Spring Picnic/Annual Meeting —  The board is to bring wrapped or gift bag prizes to be given out.    Pat  bought another coffee pot.  Shirley bought a microphone.  Pat and Judy will buy ham for the picnic. 

Christmas Dinner —  Barbara told of going to the Country Club at Union Hills to see if we could meet there for the dinner.  She worked with the lady in charge and was able to get the meals down to $34.27.  They will do the different requirements that she presented.  The board unanimously agreed.  Dinner will be December 11.  In The Bridge we will stress the new location and maybe state “you asked for it and we listened.”  Barbara will contact the Country Club to make final agreements.

Election

The ballots for new officers will be sent out in The Bridge in March and counted in April at the Annual Meeting.  Francis was elected to be the Vote Counter.  There will be extra ballots at the Annual Meeting for those who didn’t send theirs in.

Bylaws
There were several amendments to the Bylaws presented at the January meeting by Judy Edmond and Shirley Krieger.  It was stated that we should publish them in February, send out the ballots in March and count them in April.

Nominating Committee

Francis said the officers for nomination will be  Mary Barkl for president; Wallace Estfan for Vice President; Ed Taschner for Secretary, and Francis Cartwright for Treasurer with Ibis Valles and Bala Visvanathan for Directors for three years.

Francis mentioned that we need someone to do the data base for the club and Pat said she thought her husband, Darrell Golic, might be willing to do that.

Francis also said we were short one Director for the next election.  It was suggested we ask Dawn Orgil to reconsider being a Director.

Vic has an action item to notify Honeywell Inc. to send death and retirement names to Mary as she is manager of the data base at the moment and then it should go directly to the newly elected data base manager.

Unfinished Business
Bala spoke to the issue of having something to recruit new retirees to our club.  He has done a lot of research on this so far.

New Business

Vic has made a comment in his President’s Perspective that the board questioned as appropriate.  It is “I have objected based on no input from our members.” The board agreed unanimously that this line should be removed. Ed will talk to Vic about this matter. 

Barbara questioned that most of the activities in The Bridge are from Sperry or Garrett and little from Honeywell. A general discussion on the subject followed and the board generally agreed that we should be more active in promoting new activities. Ed suggested that next board meeting we each bring an idea of an activity to the board meeting.  The board agreed.  We will have a brain storming session of places to go. 

Meeting was adjourned at 2:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy A. Edmond, 

Secretary protem
